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8th November, 2006


Development Plan for 700 houses and an Industrial Estate





East of Shaftesbury

This notice is to alert you to the plan to build 700 houses and an industrial estate east of Shaftesbury, which the Parish Council believes could have a serious detrimental effect on several aspects of life in Donhead St. Mary.

The plans cover a host of topics.  We have already informed the Planning Inspectorate that we object to the application, but the following points may particularly affect some Parishioners and I would urge you to study them, discuss with your neighbours, and to attend the Public Inquiry to be held in Blandford at 10.00 am on 9th January, 2007 at The Council Offices, Nordon, Salisbury Rd, Blandford Forum, Dorset.

HYDROLOGY

Flooding.  The plans state that surface water no longer able to soak into the ground at the site will be passed through a series of SUDS (Sustainable Urban Drainage System) ponds along the eastern edge of the development to delay its exit from the area and to filter content and so avoid the danger of flooding and polluting part of the source of the River Nadder.   There is no indication of the effectiveness of SUDS. (11.5.5, Fig 11.4)

The proposed A350 outer by-pass is planned to be added later right alongside the SUDS.   No account has been taken of how this would affect the SUDS (7.5.17 & separate Detail Plan)

Under Ground Water Level.  The plans state that the water level is likely to be reduced under the Long Bottom/Dockham Bottom area and downstream.   This would adversely affect springs, wells, boreholes, ponds and lakes in the area. (11.4.11, 11.4.16, Table 11.8)

Water Quality.  The northern part of the area will be vulnerable to contamination by surface water run-off (11.4)

TRAFFIC

Traffic is predicted to increase by 22% on the A30 to the east of Shaftesbury.   This would aggravate an already dangerous situation through Ludwell. (Table 7.3 )

AONB

We are in an area of Outstanding Natural Beauty (but the proposed development area is not).  The plans discount the adverse effect that such things as noise, light pollution and visual impact could have on our area (4.10.5, 4.11.4)

SSSI

No account has been taken of any adverse effect on the Site of Special Scientific Interest in the Coombes (5.8.13, Fig 5.1)

The above references are to relevant paragraphs/tables in the Plans and Proposal document submitted by the developer.

These Plans and the Proposal will be available for your inspection in the New Remembrance Hall on Saturday 18th and 25th November 2006 between 10.00 am and 12.00 pm.

